Dominion Energy Virginia
Electric Transmission
P.O. Box 26666, Richmond, VA 23261
Dominion Energy.com



November 22, 2022

Update: Blackwell Road 230 kV Electric Transmission Line and Substation Project

Dear Neighbor:

At Dominion Energy, we are committed to keeping the communities we serve informed of project developments. Over the course of the last year, we have been working to develop an electrical solution to meet the increased energy demand tied to economic growth in Fauquier County.

Over the past several months, we have met with many neighbors and community groups in an effort to hear what is important to you, as local residents. Those discussions yielded thousands of comments. This engagement led the team to consider and evaluate how we could most effectively fulfill our legal obligation to serve, as well as recognize your priorities. Therefore, we are proposing a new solution which includes the development of a substation off-site from the proposed data center property on the corner of Blackwell Road and Lee Highway in the Town of Warrenton. To confirm, we are no longer considering any of our previously proposed transmission line routes.

This off-site substation would now be located much closer to the existing transmission lines near Dominion Energy's Warrenton office off Meetze Road. We are also proposing to run in-road, underground distribution lines from the new substation to the proposed data center. The Dominion team continues to evaluate viable routing possibilities from two potential substation sites to the Blackwell site. We will continue to engage with the community in the coming weeks and months to talk with you about our plans and answer your questions. Included with this letter are new maps with those potential routes we're studying, and which we presented at the Fauquier County Board of Supervisors work session earlier this month.

Please visit our website at https://www.dominionenergy.com/blackwellroad for details and project updates. Click on the Virtual Open House link for the latest maps and visit the "We Want to Hear From You" comment station. You may also contact us by calling 888-291-0190 or sending an email to powerline@dominionenergy.com.

Thank you for your patience as we continue to work toward finding the most effective electrical solution.

Sincerely,

Steve Precker

StaturRuch

Communications Consultant

The Electric Transmission Project Team







